
WASHOE COUNTY 
Integrity Communication Service 

www.washoecounty.us 

AGENDA ITEM # ______ 

 

  
   

 STAFF REPORT  
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DATE: Tuesday, August 17, 2021 

TO: Board of County Commissioners 

FROM: Captain Phil Jones, Special Operations 

775-321-4912, email: PJones@washoecounty.us   

 

THROUGH: Darin Balaam, Sheriff 

SUBJECT: Recommendation to accept a donation of [$285.35] from United Way of 

Northern Nevada and the Sierra to the Washoe County Sheriff’s Office 

for the Victim Advocacy Program, and if approved, authorize 

Comptroller’s Office to make appropriate budget amendments. (All 

Commission Districts.) 

 

SUMMARY 

The Washoe County Sheriff’s Office has received a donation of $285.35 from United 

Way of Northern Nevada and the Sierra.  This donation will go to support the WCSO 

Victim Advocacy Program.   

 

Washoe County Strategic Objective supported by this item:  Safe, secure and health 

communities. 

 

PREVIOUS ACTION 

On May 16, 2016, the Board accepted item 6B, a donation from Sergeant Randy Hill to 

the Washoe County Sheriff’s Office to support the Victim Advocacy Program.  

 

BACKGROUND 

 

The United Way of Northern Nevada and the Sierras has donated a total of $285.35 to the 

Domestic Violence Task Force. This task force has been disbanded so the funds will be 

used to help victims of Domestic Violence through the WCSO Victim Advocacy 

Program.   

 

FISCAL IMPACT 

Increase Revenues: 

20430 – 484000 (Sheriff Victim Advocacy Program- donations)   $285.35 
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Increase Expenditures: 

20430-710300 (Sheriff Victim Advocacy Program – operating supplies)  $145.35  

20430-710872 (Sheriff Victim Advocacy Program – food purchases)  $140.00  

 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the Board of County Commissioners accept a donation of 

[$285.35] from United Way of Northern Nevada and the Sierra to the Washoe County 

Sheriff’s Office for the Victim Advocacy Program, and if approved, authorize 

Comptroller’s Office to make appropriate budget amendments. 

 

POSSIBLE MOTION 

Should the Board approve the Staff’s recommendation, a possible motion would be:   

“Move to accept a donation of [$285.35] from United Way of Northern Nevada and the 

Sierra to the Washoe County Sheriff’s Office for the Victim Advocacy Program, and if 

approved, authorize Comptroller’s Office to make appropriate budget amendments.”   


